BROAD RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

APRIL 4, 2012
ILA, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Broad River Soil and Water Conservation District met on Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Dennis Brown, Carol Hodgkins, Bobby McLane, Charles Brown, George Smith, Frank Fleming, Charles Andrews, Russ Yeany, Joe Riley and Herman Wheatley.  Supervisors absent were:  Dan Holmes, Laura Bass and Owen Thomason.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Carol Boss, Rory Richardson, Russell Biggers and Fred Dilbeck.
Chairman Wheatley presided and Supervisor C. Brown gave the invocation.  The minutes of the March meeting were amended as follows:  Russ Yeany was absent.  The minutes were then approved on a motion by D. Brown and seconded by Hodgkins.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Yeany.  A motion was made by Riley and seconded by D. Brown to approve the report.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos distributed the soil stewardship materials and asked the supervisors to update the annual plan of work and let him know of any changes by the next district meeting.  Amos also reported on the qualifying period for elected supervisors and reminded all elected supervisors they must complete the financial disclosure.  He also distributed the GACDS report.

District Conservationist Boss gave the NRCS report.  Boss announced that the district conservationist position in Hartwell has been advertized and Grazing Land Specialist Dennis Chessman has left his position and Wheatley expressed concern over there being only one person in the State of Georgia with NRCS that can now give assistance on grazing land concerns.  The supervisors agreed to contact State Conservationist James Tillman to make these concerns known.
The RC&D report was given by Riley.  He reported that there is a Steering Committee meeting on April 9th for the Little River 319.  Riley also reported that the Central Savannah RC&D adopted a policy and procedure manual at the last meeting, 
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and they have to issue 1099’s for any payment made to any individual that totals more than $600 per year and this includes grant payments.

In other district business:  Yeany asked the supervisors to turn in the NRC Workshop applications to him as soon as possible and he reminded the supervisors that the district will pay $100 for a student to attend the workshop and the supervisors will need to come up with a sponsor for the remaining $50.  After discussion a motion was made by D. Brown and seconded by Andrews to budget $500 for transportation costs for students that ride the Blue Ridge Mountain District bus.  The motion passed
The next district meeting will be Wednesday, May 2, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

________________________

Robert Amos
04/25/12
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